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Report of the STARS*** Task Force to the 16th IARU Region 3 Conference
(JA1DM, Convener, STARS***)
1. Background

At the IARU Region 3 Conference held in Bandung, Indonesia in 1991, ”PAR (Promotion of Amateur Radio)” was adopted to promote and support amateur radio activities in the countries and/or societies in Asia and Pacific region, and JARL became the Convener/Coordinator.

JARL appointed the Director of JARL, Mr. Makoto Inami, JA6AV for this task.

To further advance its projects, “STARS***”, an abbreviation for “Support of The Amateur Radio Service in Region 3”, was formed at the 9th Conference held in Singapore in 1994.

When Mr. Makoto Inami retired JARL directorship, JARL appointed me as the Chairman.

This task force had sent several kinds of amateur radio books, amateur transceivers and several receiver kits to the societies they wanted to receive those goods. 

2. Activities since 15th Region 3 Conference (November, 2012)

(1) STARS sent out the “2013 STARS Questionnaire” surveying the requirements for assistance to the amateur radio societies of Afghanistan, Cambodia, Iran, Laos, Maldives, Myanmar and Nepal in May 2013, according to the plan provided in the Supplementary Information on STARS*** which was submitted to the 15th Region 3 Conference. 
(2) Among these societies, only Nepal Amateur Radio League (NARL) responded with the requirement for handheld radios, but it was not realized due to high import custom duty of 43 %.

However, later in 2014, another request for assistance was received from Nepal Amateur Radio Operator Society (NAROS, 9N1AA as the contact point) and they told us that NAROS can negotiate for a reduced import custom duty for handheld radios. They wished several tens of 144/430MHz dual-band handheld radios. 
(3) STARS has contacted ICOM Japan and finalized the supply agreement through their agent in Singapore “OES Private Limited”. Initially, STARS planned to provide about 15 sets of ICOM IC-T70 (with accessories), but the number of sets were increased to 30 with NAROS contribution of 1,500 USD.

The radios were sent to Nepal on 19th January 2015, but perhaps due to custom formality and the effect of Nepal earthquake, the reception of radios were reported in June 2015. 
3. Plan for the future
For recent 5 years, the number of requests for assistance in response STARS questionnaire has been decreasing to just one or two in each year. 
Therefore, I would like to discuss the plan for future activity at the opportunity of the 16th Region 3 Conference, if a good number of STARS*** Task Force members are to be there. A possible way forward is to concentrate our assistance to some focal points such as the improvement of disaster communications measures or the establishment of a club station of local society.
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